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A message from SED Chapin 
This growing season, our Connecticut farmers have experienced 
changes in weather from drought conditions to torrential 
downpours.   

We have little control over the weather and its effects on crop 
production and quality. 

One tool FSA offers is inexpensive basic Noninsured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP). This coverage can help recover some 
of the financial losses when adverse weather affects your crops.  

Check with your county office on NAP coverage and deadlines to 
enroll.  It is important that you have coverage before you 
experience a crop loss.  

Clark Chapin, 
State Executive Director  
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Meetings, Deadlines and More 
September 1st - NAP enrollment deadline for Value Loss Crops 
like aquaculture, Christmas trees, floriculture and sod; also for 
garlic. The value loss crop acreage report is to be completed with 
your local office by September 30.  

September 4th -  "Hiring Workers? How to Avoid Labor Issues" 
from 9 am to Noon at CT Agriculture Experiment Station, Jones 
Auditorium, 123 Huntington Street, New Haven; will include: 
Heather Callahan, U.S. Dept. of Labor presentation; overview of 
SCORE and USDA partnership with success stories of connecting 
mentors with farmers. Light refreshments included, no 
charge; RSVP by 8/31 to Rebecca.Eddy@ct.gov  

FSA Fence Posts - Read the story about Baylee Drown, Upper 
Pond Farm in Old Lyme, and learn how she grows vegetables to 
feed her community. She also participates in USDA programs and 
is a member of the New London County FSA Committee. You may 
want to read the next article too about a Rhode Island farmer: 
https://fsa.blogs.govdelivery.com/.   

Agriculture Websites - Visit https://www.farmers.gov/ for more 
information about USDA. This is a resource for farmers and others 
interested in agriculture. You can also visit the USDA website at: 
https://www.usda.gov/ 

 

 
Consider NAP Risk Protection Coverage before Crop Sales 
Deadlines 
Producers are reminded that crops not covered by insurance may be eligible for the Noninsured 
Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP). Beginning, underserved and limited resource farmers are 
now eligible for free catastrophic level coverage. 

Federal crop insurance covers crop losses from natural adversities such as drought, hail and 
excessive moisture. NAP covers losses from natural disasters on crops for which no permanent 
federal crop insurance program is available, including perennial grass forage and grazing crops, 
fruits, vegetables, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, 
honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops. 

NAP basic coverage is available at 55 percent of the average market price for crop losses that 
exceed 50 percent of expected production. 

Deadlines for coverage vary by state and crop. To learn more about NAP visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact your local USDA Service Center: www.fsa.usda.gov/ct 

Crops eligible for Federal Crop Insurance are sold solely through private insurance agents. Agent 
lists are available at all USDA Service Centers or at USDA’s online Agent Locator: 
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/#. Producers can use the USDA Cost Estimator, 
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx, to predict insurance premium costs 
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Supervised Credit 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs are considered supervised credit. Unlike loans 
from a commercial lender, FSA loans are intended to be temporary in nature. Therefore, it is our 
goal to help you graduate to commercial credit, and our farm loan staff is available to help 
borrowers through training and credit counseling.  

The FSA team will help borrowers identify their goals to ensure financial success. Through this 
process, FSA staff will advise borrowers in developing strategies and a plan to meet their 
operation’s goals and graduate to commercial credit. Ultimately, the borrower is responsible for the 
success of the farming operation, but FSA’s staff will help in an advisory role to provide the tools 
necessary to help you achieve your operational goals and manage your finances.  

If you are interested in an FSA loan for farm ownership, operating expenses, microloans or more, 
call to speak with our Farm Loan Staff at 860-319-8072.  

 
FSA Offers Safety Net Programs for Honeybee Producers 
The Farm Service Agency (FSA) administers two programs that have specific safety net benefits for 
producers of honeybees and honey. The Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) and 
the Emergency Assistance for Livestock, Honeybees and Farm-Raised Fish Program (ELAP) assist 
producers when disasters impact honey production or damage or destroy colonies, hives or 
honeybee feed. 

NAP is designed to reduce financial losses when natural disasters result in lower yields or crop 
losses, including honey. NAP coverage is equivalent to catastrophic insurance, meaning it covers 
up to 50 percent of a producer’s normal yield (must have at least a 50 percent loss) at 55 percent of 
the average market price. The NAP service fee is the lesser of $250 per crop or $750 per producer 
per administrative county, not to exceed a total of $1,875 for a producer with farming interests in 
multiple counties.  Eligible causes of loss include drought, freeze, hail, excessive moisture, 
excessive wind, hurricanes, earthquake, flood, and conditions related to damaging weather such as 
excessive heat, plant disease, volcanic smog or insect infestation.  

Honey producers must apply for NAP coverage by Dec. 1 prior to the year for which they are 
seeking coverage.  

ELAP covers colony losses, hive losses and the loss of purchased feed intended for honeybees. 
For colony losses, producers must have losses in excess of normal mortality (normal mortality is 22 
percent) as a direct result of an eligible adverse weather event or loss condition. For hive losses, 
the hive must have been damaged or destroyed as a result of an eligible adverse weather event or 
loss condition. Eligible adverse weather or loss conditions include Colony Collapse Disorder (for 
colony losses only), earthquake, eligible winter storm (colony loss only), excessive wind, flood, 
hurricane, lightning, tornado, volcanic eruption and wildfire.  For purchased feed, the program 
covers feed purchased above normal quantities to sustain bees during an eligible adverse weather 
event or loss condition.  Under ELAP the producer must provide documentation that best 
management practices are being followed. 

Both the NAP and ELAP programs require producers to report the number of colonies they have in 
production to FSA by Jan. 2, 2019.  Honeybee producers must notify FSA within 30 calendar days 
of changes in the total number of colonies or when honeybees are moved to another county.   



For ELAP, producers must notify FSA within 30 calendar days of when a loss occurs or from when 
the loss is apparent. Producers with NAP coverage must file a Notice of Loss within 15 days of the 
occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent.  

To learn more about programs for honey and honeybee producers, contact your local FSA office.
 

Communication is Key in Lending 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) is committed to providing our farm loan borrowers the tools necessary 
to be a success. A part of ensuring this success is providing guidance and counsel from the loan 
application process through the borrower’s graduation to commercial lending institutions. While it is 
FSA’s commitment to advise borrowers as they identify goals and evaluate progress, it is crucial for 
borrowers to communicate with their farm loan staff when changes occur. It is the borrower’s 
responsibility to alert FSA to any of the following:  

• Any proposed or significant changes in the farming operation; 
• Any significant changes to family income or expenses; 
• The development of problem situations; 
• Any losses or proposed significant changes in security;  
• If payments cannot be made to suppliers, other creditors, or FSA on time.  

 
Organic Certification Cost Share Program 
The Organic Certification Cost Share Program (OCCSP) provides cost share assistance to 
producers and handlers of agricultural products who are obtaining or renewing their certification 
under the National Organic Program (NOP). Certified operations may receive up to 75 percent of 
their certification costs paid from Oct. 1, 2017, through Sept. 30, 2018, not to exceed $750 per 
certification scope. 

Eligible costs include application fees, inspection costs, fees related to equivalency 
agreement/arrangement requirements, travel/per diem for inspectors, user fees, sales assessments 
and postage.  

Ineligible costs include equipment, materials, supplies, transitional certification fees, late fees and 
inspections necessary to address National Organic Program regulatory violations. 

Producers and handlers may submit OCCSP applications to FSA county offices or they may apply 
through the Connecticut Department of Agriculture.  

The FSA OCCSP application form is available at USDA's eForms site, by selecting "Browse forms" 
and entering "OCCSP" in the "title or keywords" field on the search page. 

To learn more visit www.fsa.usda.gov/organic or contact your local FSA office. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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